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Ref: GMH/CLEX/2022-23/043
To

The Secretary

Indian Nursing Council

Okhla Phase-I,New Delhi-20

Subject : False Information regarding inadequate Clinical facilities of our hospital

Sir/Madam,

| hope this letter finds you in good health. | am writing on behalf of Guwahati Metro Hospitals
Pvt. Ltd to address a concerning matter that has recently come to our notice by your file no.
18-04/15543-INC dated 27.06.2023. We have reason to believe that false information has been

circulated regarding the inadequate facilities of doctors, staff & patients at different
departments of our hospital.

As an esteemed medical institution in Guwahati, we pride ourselves on maintaining a high
standard of patient care and transparency. It has come to our notice that inaccurate reports

suggesting a shortage of doctors and patients/cases have been circulated. We want to assure
everyone that this information is entirely false and misleading.

At Guwahati Metro Hospitals Pvt. Ltd, we have a competent team of around full time 74
doctors, 83 nurses, and 200 support staff who are dedicated to providing the best possible care
to our patients. Our hospital has consistently upheld appropriate staff-patient ratios to ensure
60-70% of bed occupancy everyday to deliver the quality medical services without
compromising patient safety.

We have not affiliated any nursing institution of Guwahati for clinical exposure in our hospital.
If any intuitions is claiming so, it is false and not as per our records. And kindly inform us about
that institution for providing false information to take legal action by us.

We are the only Parent Hospital of BRAHMAPUTRA COLLEGE, Sonapur, Guwahati till the life of
the institution. We have also instructed to all our nurses to enroll under NRTS immediately.

Thank you for your attention to this matter, and we look forward to your prompt action in
resolving this situation. If you have any questions or require any further information, please feel
free to contact us to the undersigned at the following contact details. Supporting documents
are enclosed here with for your reference and needful action.

Yours Truly,

Dr. Shammie Akhter
Medical Superintendent

2 NO. KHANAPARA, NH-37, OPPOSITE BODOLAND GUEST HOUSE, KHANAPARA,
GUWAHATI-781022, ASSAM, CONTACT : 0361-2962335
E-mail : guwahatimetrohospitalp@gmail.com | Web : www.metrohospitals.in




